Howdy from MJ Ranch!     Mon., October 1st, 2018     (Updated the 1st of each month)
Last month I told you about the little calf that no momma cow wanted.   Well, guess what!  That precious little heifer calf now has a new home.   A customer that had a little calf on the bottle, just about the same age, wanted to buy her, soooo we finally agreed.   Our little PeeWee (one of twins that the momma didn’t think was hers) now has another little calf to play with and will realize she belongs to the cow family!  Here she was in a pen by herself, was trying to suck on everything…..even the dog!  Soooo, even though I hated to see her go, she is now happier and with another little calf just like her.  (However, I won’t miss going to the barn to feed her in the cold winter months (.)   We now have 43 new baby calves with 8 to go!   It is fun to watch those little ones racing around in the pasture.  They play like all little ones do!
We never did get those “gulley washer” rains to fill ponds so several of our ponds continue to be dry.  The soaking rains that came really helped the pastures, though, and we were thankful for those!  We badly need rain again now.  Looking for some the end of this week!  Guess, since we are “grass farmers” (only feed grass/hay), we thank God every time those rains come!     
WHAT’S UP WITH THE BULK BEEF (meaning buying a whole, ½ or a ¼) : 
We will be hauling our last 3 loads of beeves to the processor starting this Tues.  ATTENTION:  We have had one customer moving and another one decreasing her order to ¼ instead of ½.  Therefore, we now have ¾ of a beef that someone else could have.   Let us know ASAP if you are interested.   If you are, we will be hauling that load of beef on the 9th of Oct. and that means, should you get a ½ or ¼,  your beef would be ready for pickup from Steves Meat Mkt. on the 20th of Oct.  Other than this ¾ beef, we are sold out of bulk beef for this Fall.   And, hey…it  isn’t too early to get on the list for Fall, 2019, beef!  That list continues to grow.  The way that works is:   1. You tell us you want a ¼, ½ or a whole.   No deposit at this time.   2. We contact you in Feb. to see if you are still “on board” & if you say yes, you send a deposit and that “nails it down” for you to get beef in the Fall of 2019.   Contact us if there are any questions whatsoever.  Phone calls are welcome 785-865-2503.
If you are wanting fresh-frozen CUTS ONLY (NOT a ¼, ½, or whole) we sell those here at the Ranch.  Our freezers are full again and we are having Sales on Sirloin Kabobs, Stewmeat and Brisket!  Check out the “Price List” on the website for the cuts we now have:   www.MandJRanch.com     Remember:  this is all 2 year old, 100% grass-fed Angus beef that has never been fed grain, always been kept on pasture, never in a feedlot, no growth hormones or antibiotics, and always been given humane care….as certified by A Greener World.  We have 2 certifications:   Animal Welfare Approved (humane care) & Certified Grassfed (fed only grass/hay and mommas’ milk ().
Stay well, eat healthy, and DO COME SEE US!  (!
Joyce…. & Mel  785-865-2503 or e-mail MJRanch66044@gmail.com   www.MandJRanch.com
